
Friends of Yaroomba Inc.

P.O. Box 76, Coolum Beach QLD 4573     friendsofyaroomba@gmail.com

To: OSCAR, attn. Melva Hobson (via email)

June 22, 2022

Dear Melva,

In view of the fact that the case Development Watch Inc. versus SH Coolum Pty

Ltd is once again set to be heard in the Planning and Environment Court from July

11th onwards we have been approached by several members of the community who

simply cannot understand why SCRC will again appear alongside a wealthy

multi-national corporation spending ratepayers’ money!

As the development in question is still viewed by a very large segment of our

population as highly inappropriate, the decision to continuously defend this in court

despite the Supreme Court’s judgment earlier this year seems strangely at odds

with the recent announcement that the entire Sunshine Coast Local Government

Area has been declared a Biosphere Reserve by UNESCO.

On behalf of our local community we would like to ask OSCAR to approach SCRC

with the request to either completely withdraw from the upcoming hearing at the

Planning and Environment Court or at the very least take only a minimal role in

order to reduce costs for ratepayers as much as possible.

Kind regards,

Jim Moore

President,

Friends of Yaroomba Inc.


